

Dún Scéine, Lána Fhearchair Baile Átha Cliath 2, DO2 WT20

Dún Scéine, Harcourt Lane Dublin 2, DO2 WT20

t 01 879 8300

info@nationaltransport.ie www.nationaltransport.ie

Ms Barbara Reilly South Dublin County Council County Hall Tallaght Dublin 24

22nd June 2018

Road Safety officer

2 6 JUN 2018

South Dublin County Council

Dear Ms Reilly

I refer to your email dated 28 May last concerning bus services in Lucan.

The NTA is aware of increased demand for services in the Lucan area, particularly during peak commuter hours, and is committed to meeting that demand within the available resources. That is reflected in our decision earlier this year to provide additional departures on a number of key routes serving the Lucan area.

As part of plans to expand the Dublin Bus network, we are actively considering the further expansion of services on Routes 25a and 25b in the Lucan area with particular focus on the key morning peak period.

We are currently considering the specific detail of the service expansion which is intended to be implemented on a phased basis as driver and vehicle resources become available later this year.

While the NTA is happy to arrange a meeting with Lucan Area Committee we would like to wait until there is greater clarity on the detail and likely implementation date arising from the work now underway. My officials will contact you at the appropriate time in order to make the necessary arrangements.

Yours sincerely

Anne Graham
Chief Executive